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The individuals mentioned in this press release who have been arrested or charged with a crime are considered 
innocent until proven guilty in a court of law. To obtain information about the outcome of the charges, please 

contact the relevant circuit court. 

 

Police Incident Report Summary 
February 19 – February 25, 2024  

 

February 19, 2024 A suspicious incident was reported in the 500 block of St. Andrews Lane.  The 
resident stated that they have been receiving mail for a person who is presumably 
using their address. 

February 20, 2024 Suspicious persons were reported to be walking in the yard of a resident in the 
1500 block of Galloway Drive.  Officers responded and learned the people were 
neighboring residents who were just walking through the yards. 

February 22, 2024 A riding lawnmower was reported stolen from their unlocked shed in the 2100 
block of Freeman Court.  The lawnmower, a Cub Cadet, was last seen in 
November of 2023.   

February 22, 2024 Three dogs were reported to be running loose in the 1800 block of Thomas 
Atkinson Road.  When the officer arrived, he found the three dogs outside and 
later contacted the owner.  The owner was admonished due to one of the dogs 
being aggressive to a neighborhood resident.   

February 23, 2024 Several lawns were damaged when an unknown vehicle drove over them in the 
300 block of Windsor Lane and the 200 block of Florence.  Officers are checking 
ring cameras for leads. 

February 23, 2024 A suspicious vehicle and driver were reported in the 1300 block of Macalpin Drive.  
An officer responded and located the subject in the area.  The individual stated 
they were involved in real estate. 

February 24, 2024  While conducting a vacation house check the officer located an unlocked door.  
The residence was checked, and the homeowner notified. 

February 25, 2024 Officers responded to a party in the 2100 block of Sunset that had gotten too 
large.  When police arrived, the party had broken up and one partygoer was being 
transported to the hospital for intoxication. 

February 25, 2024 Suspicious persons were seen walking around houses under construction on 
Newcastle.  The subjects were kids and officers spoke to them. 

 


